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ABSTRACT

75

An expcriment was carried out at seed test lab and the experimental
fann of Sakha Agric. Res. Station, ARC, Egypt during the period from May
1998 to Nov. 2000. Seeds of two faba bean cultivars (Nobaria I as a large
seeded cv. and Sakha I as a medium seeded cv. ) were graded after
harvesting to obtain two lots (small and large ). Every size was divided into
two lots, the first one fumigated by Phostoxin and the second was left
treatment without, and packaged in jute and tin containers for 6 and 18
months (first and second sowing dates).Data concerned with gennination,
seedling vigor, infestation with Bruchids, acidity, chemical analysis and
seed yield ardab/ feddan were recorded.

The results indicated that, large seeded lot of the two cultivars gave the
highest values of germination, seedling vigor, chemical composition, while
the infestation with Bruchids and seed yield were not affected by cultivars
and seed size. Fumigation treatment and tin container gave the highest
values of germination, chemical composition and seed yield, while it gave
the lowest values of acidity and infestation with Bruchsids. The percentage
of gennination, moisture content, fat and protein were decreased by
increasing the storage period. On the other hand, acidity, crude fiber, ash
and infestation with Bruchids were increased by increasing the storage
period. The seed yield decreased at the first sowing season (6 months of
storage), this reduction may be due to bad environmental condition and high
level of infection with chocolate spot disease. The obtained data concluded
that, large seed size, fumigation with recommended dose and tin container
can maintain faba bean seed quality to longest duration.
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